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Subject of redistricting Syracuse is a hot potato

Tim Knauss / The Post-Standard 

April 28, 2011, 6:54 AM

Sparks flew at Syracuse City Hall this week after the Common Council president held an unpublicized meeting to discuss the possibility of redrawing the borders of Syracuse’s five council districts.

Second District Councilor Pat Hogan, who had not been alerted to Tuesday’s meeting, lashed out at Council President Van Robinson after learning about the session, which included three of 10 councilors.

“I totally lost it, because he was trying to do something in secret,” Hogan said.

Not true, Robinson said.

The council president said he organized an informational meeting with elections experts — including a Downstate political consultant, a county planner and Onondaga County’s two election commissioners — to assess whether Syracuse should redistrict in light of 2010 population data from the U.S. Census Bureau.

Robinson said city districts would be changed only after public meetings, a public hearing and a vote by the council. Most likely, that would have to wait until next year, he said.

“The chances of this happening this year are quite remote,” Robinson said.

The city is under no compulsion to draw new boundaries, because none of the five council districts includes less than 15 percent or more than 25 percent of the population, limits set by the city charter, Robinson said. In 2010, the smallest district, the 4th, comprised 18.8 percent of the city; the largest, the 1st, included 22.3 percent.

If the council wants to make a change, the boundaries must be set before early June, when candidates will start circulating petitions for the November ballot, said Helen Kiggins, the county’s Republican election commissioner, who attended the meeting.

For Tuesday’s meeting, Robinson, a Democrat, invited 1st District Councilor Matt Rayo, a Republican, and Councilor-at-Large Lance Denno, a Democrat. John Flateau, a former top aide to state Sen. John Sampson, the former majority leader, attended because of his expertise on redistricting, Robinson said.

Also present were Kiggins; Ed Ryan, Democratic county elections commissioner; and John Adams, a county planner.

Both Rayo and Denno said they saw no reason to rush into redistricting this year. The subject is far too sensitive.

“People get very suspicious about these things,” Denno said.
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